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Ripon College Parents' Advisory Committee Meeting (PAC)
Meeting Highlights and Minutes

Saturday, February 19, 2011
Present:  
Parents' Advisory Committee: Rita McGee P'12/P'13 (President), Todd and Dawn Henrickson P'11 (V.P.-Admission),  Robert and Carol Burton P'13  (V.P.-Advancement), William and Kimberly Aumann P’ 14, John Groff P’14, Donald Hausch and Joanne Thomson P’13, Gerard Hying P'12, Jeanine Hying P'12, Roger Jenisch & Carol Hart P’12, Donald Klingenberger & Kayt Conrad P’14, Frank and Lori Kratky P'11, Richard Krueger '80/P’13, Keith and Kathy Lamal P’14, Joan Mutschelknaus P'12, David and Joy Nutting P’14, Beth Pachniak P'13, Ann Rumpf P'09/P'12, Terry and Penny Wegner P’14
College Administration/Staff: Mary Avery (Associate Professor of Business Administration; Director of Business Administration Program), Stacy Chapin (Admission Program Coordinator), Amy Gerretsen '04 (Associate Director of Alumni & Parent Relations), Nancy Hintz '82 (Director of the Annual Fund and Alumni & Parent Relations), David Joyce (President of the College), Chris Ogle '80 (Vice President and Dean of Students), Carol Seeliger (Alumni & Parent Relations Office), Wayne Webster (Vice President for Advancement)
I. Campus Reports (9:15 a.m.)
A. Self-introductions

B. Presidential Update (David Joyce)
· He thanked everyone for giving of their time to be involved with this Board.
· Ripon has continued to grow through the last three years of recession since the College had reserve funds set aside.
· Governance by the Trustees using the strategic plan will impact the College positively.
· A major fundraising capital campaign is in the silent phase.
· A resolution was passed by the Trustees that all residential units stay within the residence halls.
· A service foundation program is to be started with an endowed faculty position.
· Honorary Degree Recipients for Commencement: Kenneth R. Fienberg (lawyer for September 11th Victim Compensation Fund, Fund administrator for the Hokie Spirit Memorial Fund following the Virginia Tech shootings and Special Master in Agent Orange claims), and Harold T. Shapiro (former President of Princeton University).  The Commencement theme is ethics.
C. Admission Report (Stacy Chapin)
· Reported 1,042 applications and 53 deposits this year to date. Financial Aid awards will be mailed out in March which will increase the number of deposits for the fall.
· She asked for parent volunteers for the Accepted Student Days events on March 25, April 1 and April 8.
· She thanked those parents who volunteered for the visit days in the fall.
· A Celebration of Excellence brunch will be held on March 20 acknowledging those incoming students who have received scholarships.
D. Advancement Report (Wayne Webster)

· Introduced himself as the new VP for Advancement.

· He has restructured the office with the goals for capital campaign in mind.  

· The major focus of the campaign will be the endowment including some upgrades to buildings.

· Alumni and parent area events are up, as are donor visits. 
E. Annual Fund Report (Nancy Hintz)
· It is important for the Parent Board to participate in donating to the Annual Fund, asking for 100% participation so we can use that benchmark to encourage other Ripon College parents, boards, and foundations. 
· Parents are asked to encourage their senior student to attend the Cap & Gown Party, Alumni Weekend and alumni events in an effort to support their College and help them with career networking.
F. Student Life Report (Chris Ogle)

· Campus activities, Joyce to the World and Midnight Breakfast, were a huge success in December.
· Sodexo food service is serving ethnic meals to expose the students to different foods.
· MLK week program brought speakers from east coast school and others to campus.
· Following with the ‘More. Together.’ theme President Joyce and Dean Seaman are each teaching a class this semester.
· A survey distributed to freshmen gave important results regarding new student attitudes.
· Total enrollment this semester is 995.
· Advertising for another counselor has started so the position can be filled by the fall when students return.
II. Business Meeting (10:45 a.m.)
A. Administration

· Meeting called to order by President Rita McGee.
· Fall meeting minutes were approved as written.
· Amy distributed committee expectations along with job description for the executive committee and committee members.  The handout included the volunteer calendar.  
B. Program Review

· Brainstorming activity was done with small groups reporting back to the full Board, and written ideas were collected on other initiatives the Board could develop further.
C. Future Dates
· 6/20-23/11:  Summer Orientation (Resource fair (lunch time) and parent mixer (evenings) volunteers are needed.) 
· Weeks of 7/18 and 7/25: Summer Send-Off Events (Six Send-Off events will be held in the following areas:  Minneapolis, Chicago, Milwaukee, Madison, Fox Valley (WI), and Ripon for the fall’s incoming students and their families. Volunteers from the PAC and Alumni Board will be invited to attend as well.)  
· Saturday morning, 8/20/11:  Parent Welcome Receptions (Parent volunteers needed.)
· 9/16-17/11:  Family Weekend and fall PAC meeting 
D. Officer Elections

· Rita McGee will continue as President.
· Beth Pachniak was elected as V.P. - Admission Liaison with the following committee members: Ann Rumpf, John Groff and Terry & Penny Wegner.
· Robert and Carol Burton will continue as V.P. - Advancement Liaisons with the following committee members: David Nutting & Joy Nutting and Donald Klingenberger & Kayt Conrad.
E. Member Retirements/Other Business

· A grateful thank you extended to the Henrickson’s and Kratky’s for their participation on the Board and best wishes to them and their senior students.  
· Others not in attendance that were acknowledged includes: Kris & Nancy Boucher, Kurtis & Ann-Josette Sauer, Stuart Sisco & Deborah Sundmacher, and Gary & Elaine Worcester.  
· Tony & Kristin Roy and Scott & Natalie Sondalle were acknowledged as having a senior, but are continuing on the Board with another student still attending Ripon.
III. Lunch and Learn

· After lunch, the meeting continued with a presentation by Mary Avery (Associate Professor of Business Administration and Director of Business Administration Program) titled, Business Management Opportunities for all Students.
IV. Adjournment (12:35 p.m.)
Respectfully submitted,

Amy Gerretsen '04
Associate Director of Alumni & Parent Relations
